STATE OF INDIANA)
                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

Council President Larry Moss called the regular meeting of the Clay County Council to order on Monday, February 3, 2020, at 6:00 p.m.  Council members present were Larry Moss, Jason Thomas, John Nicoson, Jackie Mitchell, Jason Britton, Dave Amerman, and Pat Heffner.  Auditor Jennifer M Flater made a record of the proceedings, to wit:
John Nicoson led the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the opening prayer by Jason Britton.
A motion to approve the January 6, 2020, regular meeting minutes was made by Jason Britton and seconded by Jason Thomas.  Motion carried 7-0. 
IN THE MATTER OF PRESENTATION BY JULIE HART EXTENSION OFFICE

Julie Hart, with Clay County Extension Office, explained to the Council there are 2 openings at the Extension Office. One is thru Purdue and the position is shared between Clay County and Owen County. Julie is proposing this position be full time in Clay County this would require an amendment and additional money to the current Purdue contract. The other position is the program assistant that is a full time county position. Julie is proposing this be changed to a part time position. Julie will provide a revised job description at the March meeting to the Commissioners. Julie also explained that with these changes there will be $21,161.00 to use as a transfer to help cover the additional $32,500.00. Jennifer discussed there would be money to transfer in the Commissioners budget to cover the remainder of the additional money.
Motion to approve a full time position for Purdue Extension Contract for 2021 was made by Jackie Mitchell and seconded by Jason Britton. Motion carried 7-0.
IN THE MATTER OF 2019 ENCUMBRANCES
Jennifer presented the 2019 encumbrances to the Council that totals $684,719.48. Jennifer also stated the 2019 Annual Financial Report was submitted on January 22, 2020.
IN THE MATTER OF OTHER COUNTY BUSINESS

Bryan Allender gave pictures to the Council of the jail roof and there are currently 8 or 9 buckets in the jail for leaks. Bryan is hopeful when he reaches out to the roof provider it is still under warranty. If not the cost would be approximately $200,000.00. Bryan will keep the Council informed as new information develops.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Dave Amerman made a motion to adjourn seconded by Pat Heffner. Motion carried 7-0.

Members of the Clay County Council
Attest:

Clay County Auditor

